Minutes of the Selectmen's Meeting February 23, 1976

All three Selectmen were present, Edward C. Clarke, Chairman presiding

Eric Wilton, Selectmen of Windsor, New Hampshire returned the preambulation papers for the Antrim Selectmen's signatures and Antrim will send them to Nashua to be recorded. Mr. Wilton also presented the Selectmen with a copy of the Windsor Town Warrant.

Mr. Folger asked the Selectmen about his assessment it seems that he is assessed for more than he paid for the property. The Selectmen advised him to follow the procedure to have his property reassessed by the State.

Phil Lang returned the reassessment appeal for the I. O. O. F. Building, the Selectmen will act on it.

Phebe Lewan, Chairman of the Conservation Commission spoke to the Selectmen about putting up maps at the Town Meeting to show where the scenic roads are. The Selectmen told her that they thought it was permissible. Mrs. Lewan also mentioned to the Selectmen that Mr. Ralph Hurlin was in the process of giving a piece of land on Meeting House Hill to the NHSPNHF and that this piece of land might be made available to the town. She asked for comments from the Selectmen and she noted their questions and she promised to investigate them.

Martin Nichols mentioned to the Selectmen that he would have to buy a cash receipts book.

The Selectmen made plans for the Town Meeting Thursday night at the Antrim Middle School Gym, The plans are for Merle Aborn to see that the hall is set up and the secretary will call Nathaniel Hawthorne College to see if they have a loud speaking system that the Town can Borrow.

Bob Flanders offered a Webcor speaker system that he had bought for what he paid for it. The Town will have to buy microphones. The Selectmen will check into it to see if it can be used. Bob Flanders suggested that if the system can be used he will keep it with him and only use it for Town Meetings and Selectmen's special meetings.